
Sidewalk Program 

 

Contact the Highway Department at (607) 734-0199 between 7:00am 

and 3:30pm if you are interested in participating in the Town of Elmira 

Sidewalk Program. 

A Highway employee will inspect the sidewalk and if they deem that 

you qualify, they will instruct you to contact the Code Enforcement 

Officer to apply for a permit.  

Once the permit is finalized and approved the Highway Department will 

schedule a date to come remove your old sidewalk.  

It then is the Homeowners responsibility to either hire a contractor or 

perform the work themselves to replace the sidewalk using the 

specifications set forth by the Town Sidewalk Ordinance.  

 

 

 

                

  

 


